
COVID-19: Communiqué – 07  
 
Date: 16th March 2020 
 
Dear students, parents, teachers and all members of the Waterford Kamhlaba family 
  
As I said in my email yesterday, we are in unprecedented times with the situation being very fluid. 
  
It is clear today that the anxiety levels within our community and the country are very high and with 
the imminent closure of borders and restrictions to travel (especially in South Africa) we have taken 
the prudent step to close for the April holidays early i.e. today. It is too difficult to try to continue 
teaching at the same time as developing online teaching tools when many of our students have 
already decided to leave. This decision has been canvased with the Governing Council who fully 
support the decision taken. 
  
Please therefore take note of the following: 
  
1. The April holiday break starts from Tuesday 17th March 2020 and Term 2 will reconvene on 

Monday April 20th. 
 

2. Term 2 will reconvene either as face to face lessons which means the residences will be 
reopened and school convenes as normal or, depending on the circumstances, as online 
teaching and learning. 

 
3. Breaking for the holidays now therefore affords our families and staff time to prepare for an 

online learning situation and, in the next few days, we will be communicating with families as to 
what requirements they will have to have in place for their children to continue their lessons 
online if needs be once Term 2 reconvenes. 

 
4. Starting the holiday break now will also give the staff the opportunity to prepare adequately for 

online teaching and learning. 
 

5. Please be assured that we will communicate with you regularly concerning online learning. We 
will also liaise with Cambridge concerning the IGCSE and the IBO concerning the IB diploma 
programme and will keep you updated regarding their responses to the current state of affairs. 
Our commitment is to ensure that the learning will be impacted as little as possible and that the 
syllabus work will continue to be completed. In my assemblies with the students today I stressed 
that the effectiveness of the learning will be very dependent on the self-discipline of the learners 
and the support of their parents and families. 

 
6. A new calendar of the year and events will be published as soon as we have managed to rework 

it. We know this decision will have an impact on the travel and holiday plans of our students and 
their families but of course, as I have said, this is entirely a consequence of the Covid-19 
situation. 

 
7. Our priority now is to assist as many of our students as possible to return home so that they do 

not get quarantined or blocked, particularly if they are travelling through any international travel 
hubs. Please be aware that we don’t know how long this may go on for: school could be closed 
for months – it is therefore imperative that parents make the necessary travel plans now. 

  



May I conclude by apologising to the many parents and guardians whose email questions I have not 
been able to answer today. I’m sure you will appreciate that we have been in meetings most of the 
day. I hope this communique will answer many of those questions. I have glanced at a few emails 
and would like to take the opportunity to the many who have sent supportive and appreciative 
emails. It is that support and appreciation from within this community that make us who we are. 
Your support and encouragement is greatly appreciated. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Stephen Lowry 
Principal 
 


